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After Serving as the 32" President of the ICD Japan Section

NORIAKI KAGAMI

Immediate Past President of the International College of Dentists Japan Section

Since I was appointed as the president of ICD Japan section, succeeding president Dr. Motoko Suda, and
was able to successfully completed my two-year term. The pandemic that began in 2019 has resulted in signif-
icant changes to our daily lives and common sense. Even in such a case, the ICD Japan section has managed
to continue its three major projects, mainly through committee activities, with some ingenuity. In addition,
exchanges with fellows of foreign countries, which also has been suspended, have returned to normal, and we
can expect further developments. In this unprecedented situation, I would like to express my sincere grati-
tude to the Secretary General and other executive members, as well as the fellows who are the chairs and vice
chairs of each committee, who have supported us over the past two years.

During two-year term as president, my aim was to maintain and continue the pre-COVID-19 projects and
international activities until the end of the pandemic. However, the reality was, I received report from the ICD
headquarter regarding increasing membership which I had to respond quickly. This topic was also an issue
that the Japan Section has been considering, and a special committee was set up to continue the activities. In
addition, we have had friendly international exchanges with our Asia neighbors Korea Section and Taiwan
Section since the time of the previous president Dr. Takashi Miyazaki. Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, it was
not possible to have as many exchanges as we would have liked, yet there are signs of hope for a resumption of
the original relationship from 2023 and for farther development.

Even amid the suffocating atmosphere of the COVID-19 pandemic, there certainly has been a sense of
strength in the fellows who not only quietly carried out their association duties but also worked hard to revital-
ize the association. Construct a Japan section that is attractive to members is always a issue, and one of these
challenges may be strengthen the branch meetings. The three major activities of the Japan Section used to
be held in regional locations such as Fukuoka, Osaka, and Nagoya, but since 2016 they have been held mainly
in the Kanto region, making it difficult for fellows living far away to participate. I hope there will be room for
reconsideration, such as moving the venue to a regional branch once every few years. I believe that many of
the fellows of the ICD Japan Section are centrally active in almost all fields of dentistry. If I could meet with
you, knowing how busy you are, I think that training sessions that meet the needs of fellows in each region
and even lectures for the general public could be one way of raising awareness of ICD. The executives of the
Korean section, who participated the certification ceremony, also spoke of their struggle to come up with mea-
sures to revitalize the chapter. I believe that the ICD Japan Section, with its noblest aspiration, is a group of
incredible intellectuals unlike any other academic organization. And that power has been firmly passed on to
the new president Dr. Morioki Fujitani, through the chain of succession.

I hope that the ICD Japan Section will continue to shine forever.
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